

MINUTES OF COLAC COLLECTABLE CAR CLUB INC. GENERAL MEETING Friday, 14th March, 2025 – COLAC SCOUT HALL – 7.30pm

Attendance: As per sign in sheet.

Apologies: As listed.

Welcome: All members and especially any new members.

Thank you for your attendance tonight.

Minutes of Previous Meeting;

Minutes of Meeting held 3rd November read and accepted. Moved: Craig Carroll Seconded: Diane Wright

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

Nil.

CORRESPONDENCE: In

- Letter from RSL Colac Show 'n Shine Committee advising that the 2025 event will now be held on 8th November, 2025. The committee seeking donation and support.
- Emails from other clubs with newsletters for distribution to members.
- Email from GB Technology, Camperdown re. finalisation of website.
- Email received from Glenn Shepherd resigning from the committee as at 25th February.
- AOMC Group Insurance Scheme with information that the scheme has not as yet been finalised.
- Australia Post post office renewal notice.
- Notes from the AOMC meeting held 10th February, 2025.
- Bendigo Swap Meet (2024) feedback sheet and summary of the 2024 swap.

CORRESPONDENCE: Out

- Post and email the March June, 2025 Newsletter to members and other clubs.
- New membership correspondence.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT: Ken Slingsby

- Thanks to Glenn Shepherd for his work within the club over many years.
- After attending a recent retirement function, it was obvious and important that we make the most of life, the best we can. Enjoy your cars and friends within the club.
- Sadly, George Jordan has passed away and his funeral will be held Thursday, 20th March (1pm) at the Simpson Recreation Centre. George was a very active member of the club up until a few months ago.
- The Kana Parade tomorrow will feature a parade, to start from 1pm, at the Colac Showgrounds.
- Keep in mind that all positions on the club's 2024-2025 Committee end and the Annual General Meeting will be held on Friday, 18th July, 2025 to decide the new 2025 2026 Committee. David will not be renominating as Treasurer, so this position will need to be filled.

TREASURER'S REPORT: David Stephens

Bank Balance as at 25th February, 2025. All accounts passed for payment.

CLUB PERMIT SCHEME AND AOMC REPORT: Geoff O'Neill

All information regarding the AOMC is available via the internet and their website.

Renewals and permits still being signed and happening.

The "All British Day" in Adelaide was a fantastic event with over 600 entries. It was a huge event, has been running for over 30 years and was well attended. Geoff then gave a concise and humorous run-down of his 'adventure' and rail journey to South Australia.

RUNS REPORT:

- A run-down of activities held was mentioned in the current newsletter.
- Thanks to Chris for organising the Christmas "End of Year" function at the Gellibrand Hotel and organising the Gift Cards for members.
- Thanks to Claudia and John / Vince and Annette for organising some 'extra' runs and activities (mid-week lunch and also BBQ at the lake).
- Thanks to Chris and Malcolm for hosting the New Year's Eve function.
- Coming up with the annual Federation Mortlake Picnic at Tea Tree Park on the 30th March. This is always a very popular and well attended run.
- Also, the club dinner on the 4th April at Cororooke bookings need to be made with Chris (see Newsletter)
- The Club is always looking for input into the runs and activities held by the club and if you are interested, please see one of the committee members.

FEDERATION OF VINTAGE, VETERAN AND CLASSIC VEHICLE CLUB REPORT:

(Shane Perrott/Vince Thorne)

- The last meeting was held in Bacchus Marsh with the AOMC and the Federation meeting together.
- Coming up the Federation's annual Mortlake "Picnic" to be held on Sunday, 30th March. Always a very well attended event. 10am. There are also other picnic events being held throughout the year check the Federation's website.
- The Bendigo Swap Meet will be running for the next two years in its current format.

ALL REPORTS BE ACCEPTED:

Moved: Stephen Uwland Seconded: Chris Minster Carried.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

- A concern was raised regarding the signing of permits for members. Members are to be reminded that to have a permit signed, it is preferred that members send the renewal to the club's Post Office Box 346, Colac. 3250 with a stamped self-addressed envelope. All other arrangements for signing must be via a phone call or message first (at a reasonable hour of the day and not at night time) with plenty of notice given. It is members responsibility to have their permits renewed in plenty of time before the due date.
- Keep up to date with happenings on Facebook:- Colac Collectable Car Club
- Thanks to Paul, Bern and Malcolm for tonight's presentation on their experiences and restoration of their collectable vehicles. A great initiative of Paul so, thanks once again.
- Thanks to the Colac 3rd 4th Scout Group for catering for our meeting tonight.

Meeting closed: 8.15pm

NEXT MEETING:

ANNUAL GENERAL METING:

Friday, 13th June, 2025.

Friday, 18th July, 2025